
March 17, 2025

Representative Bennett, Chair
Education Policy Committee
Minnesota House ofRepresentatives
100 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd.
Saint Paul, MN 55155

RE: Opposition to House File 1124- School Start Date for the 2025-2026 and 2026-2027
School Years

Dear Chair Bennett and Members of the Education Policy Committee:

As CFO ofCanterbury Park in Shakopee, I am writing to express our opposition to House File
1124, which would allow school districts to begin the school year before Labor Day for the
2025-2026 and 2026-2027 school years.

Canterbury Park relies heavily on student employees for our seasonal operations. These students
make up a significant portion of our workforce during our busy summer season, filling essential
roles throughout our facility. Having schools start before Labor Day would create substantial
staffing challenges for our operation at a critical time.

The post-Labor Day school start hasworked well for Minnesota's tourism and entertainment
businesses for many years, creating a balance that supports both education and seasonal
industries like ours. While we understand the desire for flexibility in school scheduling, we
believe the current arrangement benefits both businesses and the many students who gain
valuable work experience and income through summer employment.

We respectfully urge the committee to reject House File 1124 and maintain the current school
start date requirement.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

-17-Rakdy Dehmer
CFO
Canterbury Park

CANTERBURY PARK HOLDING CORPORATION
1100 CANTERBURY ROAD SHAKOPEE, MINNESOTA 55379

TELEPHONE 952-445-7223 FAx 952-496-6400 WWW.CANTERBURYPARK.COM







 

 

March 14, 2025 

Representative Bennett, Chair  

Education Policy Committee  

Minnesota House of Representatives  

100 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd.  

Saint Paul, MN 55155 

RE: Opposition to House File 1124 - School Start Date for the 2025-2026 and 2026-2027 School 

Years 

Dear Chair Bennett and Members of the Education Policy Committee: 

As General Manager of Valleyfair Amusement Park in Shakopee, I am writing to express our opposition 

to House File 1124, which would allow school districts to begin the school year before Labor Day for the 

2025-2026 and 2026-2027 school years. 

Valleyfair is a premier tourism destination for Minnesota, attracting visitors from across the state and 

neighboring regions. The period between mid-August and Labor Day represents one of our most 

significant attendance periods of the season. Families traditionally use these final weeks of summer to 

visit attractions like ours before returning to school routines. An earlier school start would substantially 

reduce this important travel period for Minnesota families. 

Additionally, Valleyfair relies heavily on student employees for our seasonal operations. These students 

make up a large portion of our workforce during our summer season. Having schools start before Labor 

Day would create significant staffing challenges at a time when we experience high visitor attendance. 

The post-Labor Day school start has long supported Minnesota's tourism industry while providing 

valuable employment opportunities for students. We believe this balanced approach serves both 

educational and economic interests in our state. 

We respectfully urge the committee to reject House File 1124 and maintain the current school start date 

requirement. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

 

Raul Rehnborg  

General Manager  

Valleyfair Amusement Park 

 
 


